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Newsletter        Issue 7, Term 4 2017 

From our Principal, Mr David Harriss  
Welcome everybody. What a big term it has been so 

far!  

 

Firstly, and most importantly, the Year 12õs have finally 

completed their 12 or 13 years of formal schoolingé 

and what a journey it has been. I would like to wish 

each and every one of them the best and trust that 

the future is in safe hands. I look forward to seeing 

what impact they have on the world for my 

generation when we move into retirement (long way 

off yet though), and for their children (which may be 

a little closer!).  

 

Technology is so rapidly changing, who knows what 

our world will look like in 10 to 15 years. Can you remember what it was like when they 

started at pre -school (it may have been called kindy back then)?  I hope we have helped 

them develop the resilience, optimism, courage and knowledge to take advantage of the 

many opportunities that will be coming their way. I look forward to seeing them all let their 

hair down and celebrate at the upcoming Formal, and eagerly await the release of results 

at 8:30am on Tuesday, 19 th December. Students can access their results online from that 

time, or wait patiently for the postie to arrive! If you have recently moved address, please 

contact Mr Ian Groom at school.  

 

By now you would have all heard of the $20 million the State Government has given us to 

update our school facilities. This is a fantastic opportunity to bring the standard of our 

facilities up to the standard of the education we provide your child. As a school, we had 

already begun a 10 -Year Plan to develop the school facilities, so we are a little way down 

the track already. This certainly ensures the changes will happen more quickly than 10 

years. If you have ideas, please do not hesitate to express them through your Governing 

Council (contact details on our Website) or directly to me via email. Our $2.5 million dollar 

STEM development would have started by the time you read this, and should be 

completed by August of 2018. We have put processes in place to ensure your childõs 

education is not adversely affected by these developments.  

 

Can I also ask you to vote for our òFund My Neighbourhoodó initiative? This is a project 

instigated and run by your Governing Council and deserves the support of each and every 

one of us. Voting finishes November 20 th , and projects will be determined by those that 

receive the most votes.  

 

Underdale High School :  Underdale Fitness and Football - https://

fundmyneighbourhood.yoursay.sa.gov.au/rounds/fund -my -neighbourhood -2017/ideas/

underdale -fitness-and -football  

 

As you will have to nominate at least 3 projects, can  I ask that we support some of the 

others put forward by other school communities:  

 

Richmond Primary School :  Learning English through Dance, Drama, Stories and Songs - 

https://fundmyneighbourhood.yoursay.sa.gov.au/rounds/fund -my -neighbourhood -2017/

ideas/learning -english -through -drama -dance -stories-and -song   

 

Torrensville Preschool:  https://fundmyneighbourhood.yoursay.sa.gov.au/rounds/fund -my -

neighbourhood -2017/ideas/nature -playscape  
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Calendar Dates  
TERM 4 
 

Week 6  

Wednesday 22nd November  

 - Year 12 Formal  

  
Week 7  

YEAR 11 EXAMS 

Tuesday 28th November  

 - Governing Council Meeting  

 

Thursday 30th November  

 - Year 11 Transition  

  
Week 8  

YEAR 10 EXAMS 

Wednesday 6th December  

 - Year 10 Transition  

 

Week 9  

Monday 11th December  

 - Year  9 Panel Presentations  

 

Tuesday 12th December  

 - Year  8 Panel Presentations  

 

Thursday 14th December  

 - Pupil Free Day  

 

Friday 15th December  

 - Community Service Day  

 - 2:15 Dismissal  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Underdale High School  

19 Garden Terrace,  

Underdale, SA, 5032.  

Ph: 8301 8000 

http://underale.sa.edu.au  
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Transition Day  
On Tuesday, 7 th November, Underdale High School 

welcomed the 115 students who will be members of 

our school community as year 8õs in 2018. 
 

The students came from a range of feeder primary 

schools and this day provided them with the 

opportunity to experience life as a high school 

student, get to know the layout of the school and 

make connections with their peers. The students 

participated in a range of activities and lessons in 

our specialist facilities.  It was great to witness the 

high levels of enthusiasm, collaboration and 

engagement in the program  and we look forward 

to getting to know these students better in the 

upcoming school year.  
 

The group of year 8 ambassadors who assisted the 

students throughout the day are to be commended 

for their outstanding efforts in supporting the year 7 

students in their transition to high school. It is also 

important to acknowledge the hard work of our 

teachers who willingly volunteered to be involved in 

the day and contributed to its outstanding success.  
 

Lesley Holliday  

Deputy Principal  

Ushers at Graduation  
Thankyou for the Year 11 students who volunteered 

to be ushers at the Year 12 Graduation ð Lauratu  

Barrie, Shannae McNab, Mulky Abdi, Brianna 

Satterley, Joel Macasaquit and Jack McDonald 

who were outstanding school representatives for this 

ceremony.  
 

Year 7 Transition & Parent Orientation 

Information Evening  
On Tuesday, 7 th November we had 115 Year 7 

students from a wide range of schools (including 

interstate) participating in the Transition Orientation 

Day.  
 

Students were mixed into 5 groups and were 

supported by year 8 buddies who included Shay 

Grabia - Clarke, Hayden Walsh, Joseph Mavros, 

Chloe Venning, Thomas Hurcombe, Taia Jennings, 

Sachin Kunwar, Tiana Stubberfield, Mohammad 

Mohtashami, Prabhleen Kaur and Sophie Burt.  

The day began with a tour and orientation quiz 

around the school, getting to know students in their 

group, a transition written activity and  student ID 

photo for 2018.    
 

Students enjoyed a range of lessons including Home 

Economics, English, Maths, Drama, Art, Science, 

Geography, Japanese,  Football, PE and Music.  

Feedback from the students indicated that 

participating in lessons, meeting new students and 

lunchtime were the best parts of the day.  

Questions raised by Year 7 students included - What 

happens if I get lost? How much homework is there?  

How do I make friends ?  Are there bullies and what 

do you do?   The year 8 students and staff were able 

to respond to these and eliminate  many concerns 

that they had.  

 

 

We saw over 50 families represented at the Parent Night.  

Henry Mapleson and Hayley Corns gave the audience a 

perspective of life as a year 8 student and Samantha 

Corns, Doug Smith and Brad Gould from the Governing 

Council gave their insights into being parents of Year 8õs 

at Underdale.   
 

We thank the many staff (with over 40 involved) and 

students who volunteered their time to support this 

important day for young people transitioning into our 

community.  
 

Debbie Daniel  

Student Counsellor  

 

Year 8 Intensive Literacy  
The Year 8 Intensive Literacy class recently completed a 

òTeach the Classó unit of work. Students were asked to 

teach the class a skill or to make something. This helped 

to develop leadership skills, use of vocabulary, 

confidence speaking in front of the class and very 

importantly, patience.  
 

The class enjoyed a variety of activities, including 

making playdough from scratch, developing soccer 

skills, making paper planes and boats and making some 

seriously delicious recipes.  
 

Well done to all of the students for their great teaching!  

 

 Jillian Gulliver  

Teacher  
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Year 8 Visual Art  
Ghost nets drift with the ocean currents and tides, 

continuing to catch fish, trapping and killing marine 

fauna in the process. Indigenous rangers, who care for 

their country in Northern Australia, clean up the nets 

and rescue entangled wildlife. The nets are then used 

by the artists to create works of art, bringing to light the 

irreparable harm that discarded nets cause to local 

marine life. These works share the artistsõ concern for the 

loss of marine life and environmental damage caused 

by rogue nets. Importantly this project helps to raise 

awareness of the devastation that ghost nets cause. 

Erub Arts Collaborative remind us to be attentive to our 

local environment and that sustainability is everyoneõs 

responsibility. As artist Florence Gutchen states: ôWe are 

all connected by the worldõs oceansõ. 

 

FROM THE STUDENTS: 

Elleigh   

I found the message behind the artwork interesting. I 

learnt that the British people did bomb testing on 

Aboriginal land. I was inspired by the story that the 

Aboriginal people tried to tell with their paintings.  

 

Michael L  

I found interesting that they put 

equal amount of effort in to 

each dot on the paintings.  

I learned different pictures 

symbolize different things like 

how spears represent people 

who have passed away.  

 

Erin 

I found the different ways they 

had made the sea -trash animals 

interesting as they used no 

adhesive, using only rope and other materials they 

found in the ocean. I learnt that Aboriginal people have 

a very strong connection with the 

land and the animals living on it.  

 

Charlize  

I found the way the artworks 

reflect the Aboriginal culture and 

their connection with the land 

interesting. I learnt that they use 

their paintings to show stories and 

journeys. I learnt that the different 

types of art styles they used share 

many similarities as well as many 

differences.  

 

Sini 

I learnt that an Aboriginal artist drove his car in circles all 

around his property so the marks represented that it was 

his land and he owned it. I thought that it was very 

inspiring how the sculptures represent Dreamtime stories. 

It gave me a better visual of the story.  

 

Emmanuell  

I learnt that art is not only on a piece of paper or on a 

canvas but that it can be shown in many ways.  The 

plastic sea animals inspired me to not litter and to 

look after the environment.   

 

Connor  

To me the entire experience was really interesting 

because it showed us Aboriginal Art is about real life 

things, like animals, important happenings and 

places discovered. What got me thinking was the 

hand -made animals made from pieces of washed 

up nets and plastic bags. The fact that the people 

of the island were so creative and smart was 

amazing. Something that really inspired me was the 

Aboriginal people saving so many sea creatures by 

taking the floating nets out of the ocean. I think that 

next time I go to the beach I will bring a bag to pick 

up bits of rubbish.   

 

Nick  

I found many things interesting during this 

experience, I was interested in all of the dot 

paintings that had a message behind them, also 

how they were painted and how many people 

collaborated to paint them together.   
 

Alana Birrell  

 Teacher  

 


